
 

 

 

 

Monday 22nd July 2024 

Leavers and Movers 

 

Dear Southwold Families,  

As is always the case at the end of year, we will be saying goodbye to a small 

handful of staff. Ms Moira, who has been with us for 8 years, is leaving the 

Federation to pursue new opportunities. Ms Moira began her teaching career 

with us and will be missed by the Viridis community. We thank her for her hard 

work and dedication over the years and wish her every success in her new 

endeavours. Ms Price has been working across the school as our specialist 

speech and language teaching assistant and will be completing her Masters in 

the new academic year. We would like to thank her for her hard work and wish 

her well in her studies.  

As staff sometimes do, we also have some teachers who will be moving to 

other schools in our Viridis Federation, they are Ms Moosa and Mr Mulvany. 

Although we will be sad to see them go, we feel lucky that another school in 

our family of schools will benefit from their excellent teaching, leadership and 

expertise.  

I would also like to take this opportunity to thank the pupils, staff and families 

for the support you have shown through my first years of headship here at 

Southwold. Although I will be based back at Hoxton Garden from September, I 

look forward to popping back to see how you are all getting on. Having worked 

with Ms Grover for a number of years, I look forward to this exciting new 

chapter for Southwold under her leadership. 

Last of all, I’d like to wish all our families a very safe and happy summer 

break. 

With my thanks, as ever, for all of your kind words and support. 

Miss Rachael Carr 

Headteacher 


